
Sachem  High  

School  East   

        First Day of School  

       Thursday                              

          September 9, 2021  

òITõS NOT WHAT YOU WANT TO DO,  ITõS  

SOMETIMES WHAT YOU HAVE TO DO  IN ORDER TO SUCCEEDó 
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Principalõs Note:  Mr. Lou Antonetti 

Dear Parents and Students: 

      

 By the time you view this issue of the Hilltop Herald,     

opening day of school will be here before you know it.  I hope 

that you and your family had an enjoyable summer spending 

time with family and friends and I am certain you will find that 

the remaining days of summer vacation will pass by very     

quickly.  

The first day of school is Thursday, September 9, 2021.  In prep-

arat ion for that day and to keep in mind throughout the year, 

please read below: 

     We have great people working within the walls of our build-

ing.  It is amazing to see the many accomplishments we have 

already achieved as a group and we hope to build upon the    

camaraderie that already exists.   

     As a school we want to build a culture of trust and positivity 

alongside people who deserve it.  At East we want to promote a 

tradition of excellence for years to come.  Many people ask me 

how it feels to be empowered in my position as principal.  I do 

not consider myself anyoneõs superior, we are all members of a 

team and must help each other accomplish the goals we envi-

sion.  The empowering part of my job is being able to work with 

a first class group of students and professionals on a daily basis 

who understand the true meaning of effective teaching & learn-

ing.  The type of education we are trying to promote extends far 

beyond the classroom walls and hopefully will prepare our stu-

dents to be successful, productive members of society.    

     One thing I want to express to our students is that they all 

have the same thing in common, and that one thing is òlast 

year.ó  What happened last year remains in the past.  The cur-

rent school year provides you with a clean slate, so any regrets or 

mistakes that you made last year can be corrected and learned 

from.  As I speak with students who enter the building during 

the summer I encourage them to be  leaders amongst their peers 

and classmates.  As students you must understand that things 

will not always go your way while remembering that giving your 

best effort is all we can ask of you.  It is how you react to adver-

sity and tough times that will define who you are.  Remember to 

act as if your parents will witness everything that you do.  It is 

important for you to realize that a personõs character is deter-

mined by what they do when nobody is watching.   

     Being that you only get one shot at high school it is vital for 

you to understand that you are creating your future with your 

present attitude.  A personõs character follows them wherever 

they go and I have never met someone who was able to buy back 

their reputation.  The electricity that students bring to a school 

is amazing and we hope to keep the positive vibe going through-

out the school year.  It is very easy to get wrapped up in the neg-

ativity of the world and thatõs why all teachers and students are 

asked to leave their Negativity, Impatience, Complaints and Ego 

at the door in order for them to have a N.I.C.E. day every time 

they enter the doors of East!   

   The first day of school is Thursday, September 9, 2021.  I 

would like to highlight the following  information: 

SCHEDULES WILL BE VISIBLE 

ON THE PORTAL (Date TBD). 

 
 

 

 

 

When you come to school on the first day, you will report to 

your 1st period class (òAó Day). 

ü òFreshman Previewó is  Monday, August 23 (A-L) and  

         Tuesday, August 24 (M-Z)  9 am-10 am 

ü òFreshman Academyó is Wednesday, August 25 9 am-12 pm 

ü When you   arrive at East, you should enter the building 

from the east side (opposite the athletic field bleachers) and 

proceed to the auditorium which will be on your left as you 

walk into the building.  After a brief presentation, you will 

be able to tour the building and see where your locker is 

located.  You will keep the same locker for four years.      

ü Note to 10-12 grade students: You will use the same locker 

that you were assigned last year until you graduate.  Your 

locker number and combination will be provided on your 

schedule when printed.         

ü Seniors:  If you plan on driving to school and submitted an 

application for a parking permit, you should check the web-

site for updated information regarding parking sticker dis-

tribution.  Any questions, please contact Mr. Perlongoõs 

office at: (631) 716-8200 ext. 5130 for specific information. 

ü Senior Portraits will be taken July 26 - July 30  in the Audi-

torium.  Retakes will be  October 4 & 5 in the Auditorium.  

Underclassman Portraits will be taken September 13 & 14 in 

the Auditorium.  Retakes will be November 1 in the Audito-

rium. 

ü BOCES:  Students enrolled in a BOCES course please note:              

BOCES classes will begin on Thursday, September 9th.     

You will receive a letter by the end of August explaining 

your first day of school procedures.  If you do not receive a 

letter from Mr. Cariddi by then, please call his office at    

(631) 716-8200 ext. 5120 for information. 

                                         Sincerely, 

                   

   

   

   

                       Lou Antonetti  
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PLEASE NOTE: Upon entering the building on Thursday, September 9th  stu-

dents will report directly to their first period class (òAó Day).   

 

REMINDER : students are required to print their schedule from the eSchool par-

ent portal system prior to reporting to school on September 9th.    Schedules 

will print with locker information.  To ensure each schedule will print with the locker information, 

be sure to click on the printer icon rather than selecting  file/print when doing so.  A regular lunch 

will be served during the lunch periods.   

         All  students must follow their printed schedule until they have met 

with their Guidance Counselor to make any necessary schedule changes 

For Parents and Students 

1. From the LIE, proceed north on North Ocean Avenue, Rt. 83 also called Patchogue-Mount Sinai Road. 

2. Continue north past Granny Road (do not turn onto Granny Road). 

3. Exit at the Bicycle Path ramp (towards Brookhaven Town Hall). 

4. At bottom of ramp make a right turn onto Bicycle Path go approximately 2/10th of a mile to the traffic light at         

Independence Hill. 

5. At the traffic light make a left onto Independence Hill toward Brookhaven Town Hall (formerly Allstate Drive). 

6. Go up Independence Hill approximately 1/10th of a mile, make a right into student parking lot. 

7. Security will direct you once in the parking lot. 

To Exit School 

1. Leave school parking lot, turn left onto Independence Hill. 

2. At the bottom of the hill turn right onto Bicycle Path. 

3. Take Bicycle Path and go under County Road 83. 

4. Make a left turn immediately after going under County Road 83. 

5. Proceed up the ramp entering onto County Road 83 South. 

 

It is against the law for any Student to drive to school with a Junior License  

PLEASE  NOTE  THAT  THE  MAIN  GATE  LOCATED  ON GRANNY  ROAD  

IS FOR  BUSES  AND  STAFF  MEMBERS  ONLY ! 
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CONTACT/HEALTH EMERGENCY 

INFORMATION 

PARENTS TAKE NOTICE 

Contact Information as well as Health Emergency Contact 

Information will now be available to update on the Parent 

Portal.  This information is very important to us and for 

your child.  Please verify this information and make any 

changes that need to be made accordingly.  You will NOT 

BE ABLE TO VIEW YOUR CHILDõS SCHEDULE WITH-

OUT FIRST VERIFYING YOUR CONTACT INFOR-

MATION. 

 

NYSED requires an annual physical exam for new entrants, stu-

dents in Grades 9 and 11, sports, working permits and triennially 

for the Committee on Special Education (CSE). Physicals need to 

be returned to the Nurseõs office by October.  If a physical is not 

presented to the nurse, the student will be seen by the school doc-

tor by the end of the school year.  Sports physicals must be dated 

within a year of previous physical and will be valid for the entire 

school year. They should be submitted with parent permission slip 

signed. 

To obtain the Physical Exam form visit www.sachem.edu 

and click Physical Exam form in the News and Notices box 

at the bottom right corner of the page.   

 

ATTENTION PARENTS 

 

Please do not forget to telephone 

the attendance office when your child is sick or ab-

sent from school.  Failure to do so will result in an 

illegal absence on your childõs permanent record. 

When picking up a child for early dismissal, please 

have them bring a note to the attendance office first 

thing in the morning to facilitate prompt dismissal.  

Without advance notice, we cannot guarantee     

dismissal in a timely fashion. 

Students will only be released to a parent or guardi-

an with proper identification.  Should someone    

other than a parent or guardian need to pick up a 

student, please send in a note giving permission 

along with a phone number where you can be 

reached to confirm the dismissal. 

Attendance Phone Number:  

(631) 716-8200 ext. 5141 

 

CASTLE LEARNING  

We are pleased to announce that all Sachem students 

now have access to Castle Learning Online.  This   

web-based tool will allow your child to review, do 

homework assignments, and take practice exams in 

Math, Science, Social Studies, English and L.O.T.E. 

from any internet connected device. 

Please see the links below for parent and student       

information.  Your child should use the following to 

access their account: 

LOGIN:  sac.firstinitiallastname 

PASSWORD:  Student I.D.# 

Parent Portal 

This is a real-time method of tracking your childõs attendance and 

academic performance.  It can also be used to email a teacher.   

 

Please forward any problems or questions related to the portal to: 

Esdparentportal@sachem.edu       Phone number:  (631) 471-1360 

 

CLASS OF 2022 

ATTENTION:  TO ALL PARENTS OF POTENTIAL GRADUATING SENIORS:  

Cap and gown information cards will be distributed in your childõs physical education class during the first week of school 

for them to complete.  It is imperative that the following  correct information be printed clearly on these cards. 

§ Your son/daughterõs legal name (please indicate the middle name or middle initial of your child). 

§ Your son/daughterõs height and weight: for cap and gown purposes. 

The name on their diploma will be printed exactly as it appears in E-School.  Middle names can be added in.  If they supply 

incorrect or illegible information, reprinting the diploma may be at the parentõs expense.   
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PARENT -TEACHER  ASSOCIATION   

J OIN  THE  SACHEM  HIGH  SCHOOL EAST  PTA  

 

One of  the many groups working behind the scenes at Sachem East is the PTA.  As  always, 

they have been invaluable in their support of  the school community and are a major factor in 

making things happen at the campus.  Please take a moment to support them.   

Membership is $10.00.  Please use the form at the bottom and place in an envelope addressed to 

Sachem H.S. East PTA, 177 Granny Road Farmingville NY, 11738 or join on line at  

http://sachemeast.memberhub.com/store. 

 

***You must be a member for your child to be eligible for a PTA Scholarship.*** 

You can do so much for so littleéplease join the PTA 

 

If  you are interested in being an active member of  the Sachem H.S. 

East PTA you can e-mail PTA President Sharon Ancilleri at  

 

 

 

Name ____________________________________________Child's Name __________________________________ 

 

 

Address ________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

  Grade ______________     Card # ________________ 

 

Make Your $10.00 Check Payable to Sachem HS East PTA  

(For Office Use) 
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 Get your first look at 

Sachem High School East  
 

Activities begin with a presentation in the Auditorium  
 
 

MAPS WILL BE AVAILABLE 
 

After the presentation, you can walk the  building and 
see where your locker is located.   

 

       Freshman Preview     Freshman Academy  

   Monday, August 23 (A-L)    Wednesday, August 25 

   Tuesday, August 24 (M-Z)         9:00 am-12:00 pm                          

 9:00 am-10:00 am       RSVP by 8/18 to 631-716-8200 x5117 

FRESHMAN  PREVIEW &  

FRESHMAN ACADEMY  
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HS East Guidance 

631 - 716 - 8200 ext. 5110 

Guidance Notes  

IMPORTANT SCHOOL PHONE NUMBERS: 

Main Number:  631ð 716-8200 

Principal:   

 Mr. Lou Antonetti  ext 5101  

Assistant Principal:        Nurses: 

Ms. Lisa Pesce    (A-D)  ext 5125    Ms. Kathleen Maloney   (A-L)      ext 5241 

Ms. Coleen Flanagan   (E-L)   ext 5115    Ms. Kim Monsen   (M-Z)      ext 5242 

Mr. John Cariddi              (M-R)  ext 5120    Attendance:       ext 5141 

Mr. Matthew Perlongo    (S-Z) ext 5130    Student Services:        ext 5177 

    

Counselor 9th 10th 11th 12th 

T. Moon A - Cao A - Br A - Bn A - Bro 

W. Corrigan Cap - Di Bu - C Bo - C Brp - Dia 

S. Iadanza Do - G Da - Fe D - Fh Dib - Go 

C. Aliperti H - K Fi - Ha Fi - Hoq Gp - La 

J. Cruz L - Ma He- Le Hor - Ln Lb - Mc 

N. Koerber Mc - No Li - Me Lo - Mol Me - Pap 

M. MacLellan Nu - Ra Mi - Pi Mom - Q Paq - Ri 

R. Chisari Re - Sh Pl - Sa R - Sd Rj - Sm 

F. Ciancimino Si - U Sc - Wee Se - V Sn - Wa 

K. Dunseith, Chair V - Z Wei - Z W - Z We - Z 
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  Changes to a studentõs schedule that are made after the school year begins interfere with the edu-

cational process, affecting not only the student requesting the change, but also the other students in the 

classes involved.  Therefore, to eliminate arbitrary requests for changes to a studentõs schedule, one or 

more of the following guidelines must be met in order for a schedule change to be considered: 

1. Missing a course: The studentõs schedule does not contain a full 8-period day of required or            

elective courses. 

2. Failure resolution/not satisfying a course pre-requisite:  A student did not pass a course required for 

enrollment in a subsequent course of study. 

  Guidance counselors will not process any student or parent-initiated requests for a 

schedule change after the school year begins.  If one of the above guidelines applies to 

your request for a schedule change then you can schedule an appointment to meet with a 

guidance counselor.  

 Finally, students and parents should note that we do not honor requests for       

students to be scheduled for a particular teacherõs class. 

WITHDRAWING FROM A COURSE: 

If a student withdraws from a course within the 6 week window;  grades transfer to the new course.          

A òWó (withdrawal) is placed on the transcript if they choose not to take another class. 

If a student withdraws from a course after the 6 week window; the student will receive a 

òWPó (withdrawal passing) or a òWFó (withdrawal failing) depending on the grades at the time of the withdrawal.   

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR SENIORS 

SAT Information: 

The August 28, 2021 SAT registration deadline is July 30, 2021.  Late registration deadline is until August 17, 2021. 

The October 2, 2021 SAT registration deadline is September 3, 2021.   Late registration deadline is until September 21, 2021. 

The November 6, 2021 SAT registration deadline is October 8, 2021.  Late registration deadline is until October 26, 2021. 

The December 4, 2021 SAT registration deadline is November 4, 2021.  Late registration deadline is until November 11, 2021. 

The March 12, 2022 SAT registration deadline is February 11, 2022.  Late registration deadline is until March  1, 2022. 

The May 7, 2022 SAT registration deadline is April 8, 2022.  Late registration deadline is until April 26, 2022. 

The June 4, 2022 SAT registration deadline is May 2, 2022.  Late registration deadline is until May 25, 2022. 

 

YOU CAN REGISTER FOR EITHER TEST DATE AND LOOK UP OTHER TEST DATES  BY QUICKLY GOING ONLINE TO 

www.collegeboard.com 

 

ACT Information: 

The September 11, 2021 ACT registration deadline is August 6, 2021.  Late registration deadline is August 20, 2021.  

The October 23, 2021 ACT registration deadline is September 17, 2021.  Late registration deadline is  October 1, 2021. 

The December 11, 2021 ACT registration deadline is November 5, 2021.  Late registration deadline is  November 19, 2021. 

The February 12, 2022 ACT registration deadline is January 7, 2022.  Late registration deadline is January 21, 2022. 

The April 2, 2022 ACT registration deadline is February 25, 2022.  Late registration deadline is March 11, 2022. 

The June 11, 2022 ACT registration deadline is May 6, 2022.  Late registration deadline is May 20, 2022. 

Go online to www.act.org to register. 

The CEEB Code for Sachem East is 331-884 (used for both the SAT and ACT). 
 

Test Center Codes for Sachem East:      SAT ð 33-544     ACT ð 191390 
 

 Locker Information 

Students in grades 10 - 12 will be using the locker which was assigned to him/her in their previous 

year(s) at Sachem HS East.  All incoming 9th grade students and new students will be receiving a 

locker.  This pre-assigned locker will be used for the remainder of his/her years at Sachem High School East.  

Remember to treat it with care!   

http://www.collegeboard.com
http://www.act.org
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Dear Parents/Guardians/Students, 

          During the 2021-2022 academic year, the Sachem Central School District will recognize students who fulfill specific Advanced Placement 

course requirements.  These requirements will  allow students to complete their studies in a wide range of courses which will qualify them for the 

Advanced Placement Diploma Designation.  We would like to formally recognize all Sachem students who are   pursuing our  Districtõs most rigor-

ous courses by affixing an AP Excellence  logo to their high school diplomas.  Listed below are the requirements that a student must fulfill by 

graduation in order to receive the AP Diploma Designation: 

  Students must have a combined unweighted GPA of 85 in all qualifying AP courses 

  A total of seven AP courses will be used to calculate a studentõs average 

   Listed below is the AP coursework that needs to be completed: 

   2 Social Studies course 

   2 Math and/or Science courses 

   1 English course 

   2 Additional courses (at the studentõs discretion) 

          All students who have taken a minimum of seven Advanced Placement courses throughout their high school career (within the  required 

framework) and have received a cumulative unweighted average in those courses of at least an 85, will receive the  AP Designation on their diplo-

ma.  The number of students taking Advanced Placement courses has increased over the past few years and we hope that this designation will en-

courage our students to continue to challenge themselves.  The academic environment within the Sachem School District is based on respect, 

recognition, responsibility and opportunity.  The Advanced Placement Diploma Designation is an achievement that we want our students to be 

extremely proud of and we thank you in advance for your efforts during the upcoming year. 

 

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY 

 You can view the criteria for all the National Honor Societies from the Sachem East website.  The following Honor Societies established at Sa-

chem East are: 

 

    History Honor Society   Foreign Language Honor Society 

    Science Honor Society   English Honor Society 

    Math Honor Society   Business & Marketing Honor Society 

    Tri -M Honor Society   NTHS Honor Society 

    Art Honor Society   National Honor Society 

 

DISTRICT 1:1 CHROMEBOOK DEVICES 

 
The Sachem Board of Education is providing a Google Chromebook for your use in the 2021-2022 School Year.  Each device is outfitted with a 

snap on protective case and the Board has purchased both warranty and insurance coverage.  All District Chromebooks are to be tr eated as school 

computers and fall under the same District policies and regulations as all other school technology.  Chromebooks are to be used solely for studentõs 

educational use and students must comply with all District policies and the Student/Parent/Guardian Agreement after receiving the device. 

 

District Policy 1:1 Chromebook Handbook: 

http://www.sachem.edu/Assets/IT_Documents/Sachem_Chromebook_Handbook_2021-2022.pdf?

v=153nity.com/  

District Policy Student 1:! Chromebook Agreement:  

http://www.sachem.edu/Assets/IT_Documents/Sachem_1-1_Chromebook_Agreement_Sign-Off.pdf?v=734 

    

IMPORTANT CALCULATOR INFORMATION FOR MATH STUDENTS  
 

Dear Parent/Guardian of Sachem HS East Math Student, 

 

As the district is providing 1:1 Chromebooks to secondary students there is no longer a need for students to purchase a graphing calculator.  How-

ever, graphing calculators will be made available to students enrolled in Algebra I, Geometry and Algebra II during the school day if needed.  Stu-

dents will not be permitted to take these calculators home.  

Advanced Placement Course Requirements 

http://www.sachem.edu/Assets/IT_Documents/Sachem_Chromebook_Handbook_2021-2022.pdf?v=153nity.com/
http://www.sachem.edu/Assets/IT_Documents/Sachem_Chromebook_Handbook_2021-2022.pdf?v=153nity.com/
http://www.sachem.edu/Assets/IT_Documents/Sachem_1-1_Chromebook_Agreement_Sign-Off.pdf?v=734
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ϝ   ǩɭɯɴɱɹϝǙɱɺʀɾɭɸϝǩɯɴɻɻɸϝǚɵɿʀɾɵɯʀϝ 
    Lake Ronkonkoma, New York 11779  

 

 

      Internet Acceptable Use  

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian:  

 

To ensure that our students become proficient in the information and communication technologies   
essential for success in a 21st century learning environment, the Sachem School District provides a  
variety of resources in support of our instructional and administrative programs. Therefore, it is      
incumbent upon all members of the school community to use technology responsibly, ethically and  
be respectful for the work of others.  

 

Internet access is made available in the Sachem School District for the purposes of educational     
communication and research, and for administrative organizational purposes. Communications via  
the Sachem Central School District resources are often public in nature and general school rules for      
behavior and communications apply.  

 

It is expected that users will at all times comply with district standards and will act in a responsible 
and legal manner, in accordance with district standards, as well as with state and federal laws. A     
disclaimer referring to this Acceptable Use is included and must be agreed to by users, upon at each 
logon to the Sachem Central School District computer network.  

 

The complete policy related to Acceptable Use for the 2021-2022 school year is included on the     
Sachem homepage at www.sachem.edu and will be linked to individual school webpages.                
All parents/guardians and students are encouraged to view the complete policy  
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Cumulative Points System for Disciplinary Infractions 

     Students who commit disciplinary infractions, however minor, contribute to the larger problem of 

disrupting the educational process.  This policy will hold students accountable for all disciplinary 

infractions committed throughout the year.  This will be accomplished through a point system which is 

detailed below.  

Consequence Point Value 

Detention ~ 1 period after school 1/2 Point for each day 

Extended Detention ~ 2 periods after school 1 Point for each day 

In -School Suspension 1 Point for each day 

Out-of-School Suspension 2 Points for each day 

No ID Card 1/2 Point for each day 

     Students who accumulate 11 or more points during the school year will forfeit privileges to attend all 

high school social events, including dinner dances, banquets and proms, Renaissance trips, and any 

other school sponsored events.  Additionally, these students may not be permitted to participate in 

school clubs, school teams, or obtain a parking sticker.  However, a student may earn back 1 point per 

30 calendar days that he or she does not receive any disciplinary action.  It is our hope that by working 

together with students, parents, staff and administration we will continue to provide our students with 

a positive learning environment.     

HARASSMENT, INTIMIDATION, BULLYING AND CYBERBULLYING  

(in accordance with NYS Dignity for All Students Act:  DASA) 

No student shall be subjected to harassment, intimidation, bullying or cyberbullying while in school, on school 

property, in school vehicles, on school busses, at designated school bus stops, at school sponsored activities or 

events.  Harassment, intimidation, bullying or cyberbullying is  defined as any written, verbal or physical act, or 

any electronic communication that is motivated by a studentõs actual or perceived race, color, religion, national 

origin, ancestry or ethnicity, sexual orientation, physical, mental, emotional or learning disability, gender, gen-

der identity and expression, or other distinguishing personal characteristic, or based on association with any    

person identified above, when the written, verbal or physical act of electronic communication is intended to: 

I.       Physically harm a student or damage the studentõs property. 

II.       Substantially interferes with a studentõs educational                          

 opportunities  

III.  Be so severe, persistent, or pervasive that it creates 

 an intimidating or threatening educational                    

 environment. 

IV.      Substantially disrupt the orderly operation of  the 

 school. 
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